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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 
 
In the Matter of Union Electric Company d/b/a  ) 

Ameren Missouri’s Tariffs to Decrease Its   ) File No. ER-2019-0335 

Revenues for Electric Service.    ) 

 

 

MIDWEST ENERGY CONSUMERS GROUP’S 

RESPONSE TO ORDER DIRECTING RESPONSES 
 

 COMES NOW the Midwest Energy Consumers Group (“MECG”) and files its 

response to the Commission’s Order Directing Responses dated March 5, 2020 

(“Order”).  For its response, MECG states as follows: 

 1. In its Order, the Commission asks each party to indicate its willingness to 

enter into a revised Stipulation and Agreement modified in specific ways.  All of the 

proposed modifications relate to residential rates
1
 and reports to the Commission 

concerning outreach to residential customers.  As an advocate for large commercial and 

industrial interests, MECG was not deeply involved with the development of the 

residential rates in the Corrected Non-Unanimous Stipulation and Agreement and would 

have no objection to a revised Stipulation and Agreement that included any or all of the 

Commission’s proposed modifications. 

                                                 
1
  Paragraph 2 of the Commission’s Order does not explicitly state that it is referring to a residential rate, 

but in the context of the Order, and the on-the-record presentation of the Corrected Non-Unanimous 

Stipulation and Agreement, only a residential rate makes sense.  MECG submits this Response with the 

understanding that Paragraph 2 is limited to a residential default time of us rate. 
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Respectfully submitted, 

 

David L. Woodsmall, MBE #40747 

308 East High Street, Suite 204 

Jefferson City, Missouri 65101 

(573) 797-0005 (telephone) 

david.woodsmall@woodsmalllaw.com 
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ENERGY CONSUMERS GROUP 
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 I HEREBY CERTIFY that I have this day served the foregoing pleading by email, 

facsimile or First Class United States Mail to all parties by their attorneys of record as 

provided by the Secretary of the Commission. 

       

      David L. Woodsmall 

Dated: March 9, 2020 
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